
 

 

B A Y V I E W    S E C O N D A R Y    S C H O O L  

E-bulletin for the week of January 14th, 2018 
 

10077 Bayview Avenue, Richmond Hill, Ontario, L4C 2L4 

Tel:  905.884.4453 Fax:  905.770.3580 

  

Administration 

Mr. B. Schouten, Principal; Ms. A. Higgins Wright, Vice-Principal; Ms. M. Lau, Vice-Principal; Mr. B. Clayden, Vice-Principal  

 

ATTENTION NEEDED 

Drivers must not: 
× use the front driveway for pick up and drop off.   
× use parking spaces at the front of the school to drop off, wait for, or pick up students 
× drive behind the school to drop students.  

 
Drop off and pick up must only occur at the SOUTH end of the school – near Cassata Drive 
. 

 
 

Message From Our Trustee 

Welcome back. I hope everyone is feeling refreshed following the winter break, and that you had a happy and safe holiday 
season. While the weather may be colder, I also hope that you had time to enjoy this beautiful season in Ontario.  

It is my honour to serve as your school board trustee and to uphold the values of York Region District School Board. The new 
Board of Trustees was sworn in on December 3, following the October municipal elections. Together, we look forward to 
moving forward the four priorities outlined in the Trustees’ Multi-Year Strategic Plan: 

 Foster well-being and mental health 

 Build collaborative relationships 

 Champion equity and inclusivity 

 Empower ethical leadership 

There are a lot of exciting things happening in our schools and classrooms to foster and support student well-being and mental 
health. Ask your child what’s happening in their school, and how they take care of themselves. As adults, we often focus on the 
health and well-being of the children in our lives, but it’s also essential that we take care of ourselves. Taking time to do the 
things we enjoy and nurture our own health is also important and helps to model a healthy and active lifestyle for our children.  

An important part of my role as a trustee is to listen, and I look forward to connecting with members of our school community 
in the coming weeks and months. We will continue working to build collaborative relationships with our communities and to 
keep you informed about the things happening in the school board. I wish you all the best as we enter 2019.   
 
Cindy Liang 
Trustee – Richmond Hill Wards 3, 5 and 6 

http://www.yrdsb.ca/AboutUs/Pages/Mission-Vision-values.aspx
http://www.yrdsb.ca/Trustees/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.yrdsb.ca/Trustees/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.yrdsb.ca/AboutUs/BoardPlans/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.yrdsb.ca/Trustees/Pages/Roles-and-Responsibilities.aspx


 
 

Email Addresses 

If you have any change(s) in your email address(es), please submit the changes to bayview.ss@yrdsb.ca .  Please include your 
child’s name and student number. 

Examinations 

Semester I examinations will be written from January 24th – 30th.  Vacation time, employment and appointments must not be 
planned during the scheduled exam period.  An individual examination timetable has been emailed to the student’s gapps 
account.  

Guidance Message 

Grade 12 Students 
Western National Scholarship: School nomination required.  A completed hard-copy application due to guidance by Feb 4th.  
 
Ontario University Application 
The deadline to apply to Ontario universities through OUAC is January 16th, 2019. 
 
Semester 2 Course Changes 
Students can book an appointment with a Guidance counsellor to request a semester 2 change. Student can start now to 
request a change. Guidance will also be available during exams. Students have up to February 6th to request a semester two 
timetable change. Please note that many courses are full. There are limited spots. There is no guarantee the request will be 
fulfilled. 
 
Course Selection for 2019-2020 School Year 
Guidance is visiting classes to support students in planning their next school year. Students have been emailed a powerpoint to 
help them with course selection. 

 
Upcoming Events 
 

January 17 Grade 8 Parents’ Night 

January 17 – 18  EQAO Math 

January 21 Locker Tidy Up, Period 1 

January 24 – 30 Examinations 

January 31 Exam Review Day 

February 1 PA Day 

February 4 First Day of Semester II 

February 8 Semester I Report Card Distribution 

February 11 – 15 Grad Retake & New Student Photo Day  

   

Bayview Student Events Calendar 
 

Bayview Student Events Calendar link here 

Important Reminders  

We want to remind students that the use of electronic products such as vaping, electronic cigarettes and cigars as well as 
cartridges of nicotine solutions and related products are not permitted on or within 20 metres of school property. This 
means 20 metres beyond the school boundaries as opposed to simply off of school property. Health Canada reports 
health risks associated with vaping particularly for young people.  

This is in compliance with the Smoke-Free Ontario Act, which is enforced locally by York Region Community and Health 
Services and the Tobacco and Smoke-Free Environment Policy and Procedure. A progressive form of discipline, including 
potential suspension from school and fines (up to $5,000), is in place for students who break the law.  

mailto:bayview.ss@yrdsb.ca
https://calendar.google.com/calendar/render?cid=gapps.yrdsb.ca_classroom48274d45@group.calendar.google.com&pli=1#main_7
https://www.canada.ca/en/health-canada/services/smoking-tobacco/vaping.html#a3
http://www.yrdsb.ca/boarddocs/Documents/PP-smokefreeenvironment-461.0.pdf
https://www.ontario.ca/page/where-you-cant-smoke-or-vape-ontario


 
For more information visit Health Canada or the Board website. Partnership for Drug Free Kids also provides a resource 
on how to talk to your kids about vaping. 

Respect for Community  

 Students are expected to behave in a respectful manner during the entire school day   

 This includes during lunch time when students are on and/or off school property (e.g. stores and restaurants by 

the school) 

 Student must clean up their garbage, pay for all items, treat other customers with respect and follow the 

direction of the employee 

Dress Code 
Dressing in an appropriate manner dignifies the student, their family, and their school.   Dress that is not permitted 
includes: 

 headwear - except for religious reasons (e.g. baseball hats, hoodies, toques)  

 bare midriffs – e.g. crop tops (all tops must meet the bottom clothing) 
 

Punctuality 

 School starts at 8:45 and students are expected to be in class at that time  

 Students who are less than 15 minutes late for class must go directly to class  

 Students who are more than 15 minutes late for class must go to Attendance Office to sign in  
 
Student Parking  

 Students who drive to school must have a valid parking pass that can be obtained in the Main Office 

 Student parking is ONLY along the fence on the EAST SIDE of the stop sign and the parking pass must be visible  

 Cars that are not parked in the designated spots are at risk of being ticketed and/or towed   

 Students who continue to park in the incorrect spots will face school consequences  

 Student Drop-Off  

 Parents/guardians who drive their children to school, must not park or stop at the front of the school -this is a fire 

route and where school busses drop off and pick up students   

 Do not pull in to the specified parking spots at the front of the school   

 Students must be dropped off and picked up at the south end of the school in a way that will not obstruct traffic 

around the school  

Important Information for Parents/Guardians Regarding Extraordinary Absences Exceeding 3 days: 
 Students are expected to be in full attendance every regular school day except in the case of 

illness.  Extraordinary absence may occur under certain circumstances.  Parents should keep in mind that a very 

close relationship exists between regular daily attendance and success in school.  Some families plan trips during 

the school year due to scheduling of vacations from work or to take advantage of low travel costs. When this 

occurs, students miss valuable learning which can impact on their success. Even brief absences can have a 

negative impact.  Family trips can be a wonderful learning experience, but should be saved for school vacation 

time, such as March Break.  

 Before withdrawal for any vacation not in the school calendar, check with your child’s teacher to find out what 

effect a long vacation may have on your child’s progress. 

 Complete the Extraordinary Absence Form found in the main office. 

 You will be responsible for the continuity of your child’s learning when they are absent from school. 

 Students must consult with their teacher before the planned absence in order to determine their standing in each 

of their courses and obtain any assignments that will come due during or immediately following the absence, if 

available from the teacher. 

It must be noted that: 
a. It may not be possible for a student to learn all of the material or complete all of the work that was done in 

class during their absence. 

b. Assignments must be submitted on time to be eligible for grading. Tests missed MAY receive a mark of zero 

(“0”) 

York Region Public Health 

Flu Season is Here, get the flu shot as early as possible.  Please visit this link for more information and to learn more,  
see york.ca/flu 

2018-2019 Kids Plus™ Accident Insurance 

https://drugfree.org/download/what-you-need-to-know-how-to-talk-to-your-kids-about-vaping/
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/bayview.ss/NewsEvents/Documents/Flu%20Season%20is%20Here.pdf
http://www.york.ca/wps/portal/yorkhome/health/yr/immunizations/flushotinformation/!ut/p/a1/jY_LDoIwEEW_hQ8wnVaEumxQaYsEExPEbgwboAkUwsMFXy8QNi58zO7OPfO4SKEEKZM-dZ72ujZpOWvlPATzBecByMimHjCImCQuheMeT8B9AuBDMfg1L_84QNrQC3OkmrQvNtpkNUp0VQ1Gj8ubHUqycuiKup-9tlqa6IbU-2r_Sm0QsXRZjCOwxXYFCLEdjj2QwCMK4uRedgfKMQRkBb6Ea6pkPHPQglnWC1gzCuQ!/dl5/d5/L2dBISEvZ0FBIS9nQSEh/


 
For complete plan details, please visit kidsplus.ca. This website is available for parents to purchase coverage, access 

claims forms and full plan information online. 

Staff Contact Information  

Staff names and voicemail extensions can be found on our school website under the “School Information” tab and 

“Our Staff” link.  Staff email addresses are firstname.lastname@yrdsb.ca 

 

 

https://www.kidsplus.ca/
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/bayview.ss/NewsEvents/Documents/2017-18%20Staff%20List%20with%20Voicemail%20Extensions%20for%20website.pdf
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/bayview.ss/NewsEvents/Documents/2017-18%20Staff%20List%20with%20Voicemail%20Extensions%20for%20website.pdf

